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Welcome to NEW Members 

CRCC welcomes new member Stewart Stevenson (# 0484)       
from Glasshouse.  Stewart has a blue 1958 Ford Prefect. 
 
The following members have shirts for collection: 
Ken Anderson, Cameron Denman & Ross Gregory 

 

Best wishes for speedy recoveries to all club members 
that are unwell, injured or feeling under the weather this 
past month. 



  

FROM THE Vice PRESIDENT 

Rod Constable 

Welcome to NEW Members 

 
Hello to all members.  
 
Unfortunately Vince Blanchard has resigned as president from the club. 
I would personally like to thank Vince on his past efforts as President 
during a particularly unsettling time. Vince assurers me that he will re-
main an active member of the club, and I look forward to seeing Vince 
and Sylvia at future events. 
 
This leaves the President position vacant, which we now need to fill as 
soon as possible. Don’t be afraid to put your hand up and have a go. 
In the meantime I will attempt to lead the Club as a Vice President. 
 
The position of Swap Meet Coordinator still remains vacant. I have 
stepped up in the interim, to get things started. The grounds have 
been booked, flyers printed, SES organised, invitations to some ven-
dors sent out and MBRC signage organised. I am happy to assist in the 
organising, if someone takes on the position. 
 
Don’t forget our run to the Caboolture Historical Society on Australia 
Day. Admission is free for car, driver and one passenger. I think we 
should meet at Starbucks Coffee carpark, Lower King Street at 8.00 for 
8.15 departure and arrive as a group at Gate 4. 
 
If you are travelling over the Christmas period, please be safe and con-
siderate of others over this period. 
 
Wishing all members and friends a very Merry Christmas, and look for-
ward to a very positive new year with the CRCC. 
 

Rod Constable 

m. 0418 953294  



 

Hi Guys 
 
I hope you all have had a great month.  
What a great Christmas party we had last Sunday. 
Great food, drinks, presents, cars and company and of 
course the customary thunder storm with the threat of 
hail to top off the afternoon. Myself I did not drive through enough rain to have 
the Corvette washed for me. Looks like that will be another job to be done before 
Christmas. I promise that it will be done before Christmas so please Santa don’t 
take me off the good list.  And speaking of being good. Thank you Vince for your 
efforts and perseverance in your time as President. It was greatly appreciated. 
I would like to wish everyone a great and merry Christmas and a safe and prosper-
ous New Year.  
I will leave you with this photo of the new C8 Corvette Convertible.  I have been 
good Santa. A right hand drive one please. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
I will use photos and comments of club runs that have been put up on Facebook 
unless the poster wishes me not to. Please let me know if I cant use your photos or 
comments. I will try to credit the photos to the poster when I use them. 
 
If you would like to see different things included then please email me your sugges-
tions and I will try to add them where I can.  
 
My email address is editor@crcc.com.au 

 

FROM THE EDITOR 
David Spencer 

mailto:editor@crcc.com.au


 

President Vacant  president@crcc.com.au 

Vice President Rod Constable  0418 953 294 vice.president@crcc.com.au 

Secretary Olive Jones 0407 640 993  secretary@crcc.com.au 

Treasurer Donna-Marie Hinds  0412 763 996 treasurer@crcc.com.au 

Membership Lance Haslewood 0414 295 888  membership@crcc.com.au 

Run Coordinator  Ray Pietsch  0417 759 784 run.coordinator@crcc.com.au 

Editor David Spencer 0409 808 078 editor@crcc.com.au 

Dating Officer (Club Registration) Ray Bland  0417 063 350  dating.officer@crcc.com.au 

Show and Shine Coordinator 
Michele and Hayley 
Anderson  

0439 871 899  show.shine.coordinator@crcc.com.au 

Swap Meet Coordinator  Vacant   swap.meet.coordinator@crcc.com.au 

Property Member Tim Howe 0428 989 646  property@crcc.com.au 

QLD Historic Motoring Council Rep John Hogg 0407 462 859 qhmc@crcc.com.au 

Webmaster/Social Media  Lance Haslewood 0414 295 888  webmaster@crcc.com.au 

Workshop Coordinator Vacant  workshop.coordinator@crcc.com.au 

Christmas Function Sue Droughton   xmas.function@crcc.com.au 

Assistant Christmas Function Richard Droughton   asst.xmas.function@crcc.com.au 

Catering Convenor Noel Jones 0418 885 584  catering.convenor@crcc.com.au 

 Australian Business Number: 
41 840 743 851 

Postal Address: 
Caboolture Regional Car Club Inc 

PO Box 1668 
CABOOLTURE QLD 4510  

Bank Account Details: 

BSB: 064405 Corporated Association Number: 
IA13344 Acct No: 10132504 

Name: Caboolture Regional Car 
Club  

 
 
 

Welcome to the Committee for the next year. 

Members Facebook Group https://www.facebook.com/groups/349266862672102/ 

Buy, Sell and Swap Facebook Group https://www.facebook.com/groups/786527215112939/ 

Show, Shine and Swap Facebook Group https://www.facebook.com/groups/2381083058881072/ 

Impromptu Runs Facebook Group https://www.facebook.com/groups/755334021553461/ 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/349266862672102/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/786527215112939/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/2381083058881072/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/755334021553461/


 

 

CRCC Christmas Party at Caboolture Sports Club 

Congratulations to Garry Yeo for winning the cash filled Santa. 



 



 



 

Please indicate your attendance by visiting the 
events section on the Club's Facebook page or 
by contacting Ray on 0417 063 350 
or run.coordinator@crcc.com.au  

Dec 2019 - Feb 2020 

Unless otherwise stated, the run departure points are Caboolture BP South or BP North 

depending on direction of the run.  

Sun 26th January ~ Australia Day Run 

We are invited to participate in the festivities of the day. Entry will be by gate 

4. We must be inside by 08.45. Food and drinks available on site. Admission 

free for Car, driver & one passenger. Once on site we are permitted to leave 

after the main parade, or after 03.00pm.  

Let’s try and make this a great day.  

Check Facebook for meetup times closer to the event. 

 

Sun 2nd February ~ Brunch at Sea, Salt and Vine, Scarborough   

Meet BP South at 8:00am for a 8:30am departure for Sea, Salt and Vine, Reef 

Point Esplanade, Scarborough for a relaxing brunch beside the bay with a pos-

sible cruise to follow. 

Numbers required prior to the event to enable sufficient seating for members. 

Please indicate your attendance by notifying the Vice President on 0418 953 

294 or email (vice.president@crcc.com.au) of via the Club's Facebook Group. 

 

mailto:run.coordinator@crcc.com.au


 

 

 

Public Events Coming Up from Facebook 



 

, truck and bike show with various trophies up for grabs. Car and vintage 
aircraft display with driving events including dirt drags, spear-a-spud and 
go-to-whoa. Food, drinks, bar and band 'til late. This is a great day and 
supports the Endeavour Foundation. 
Meet at BP North at 07:30 for a 07:45 departure, stopping at Woodford 
(opposite the Woodford Village Hotel) to allow other members to join. Then 
a short, picturesque drive to Archer Falls Airfield. 
Entrance fee: $10.00 per person. There will also be a $50 voucher to be 
won on this run as well.  

 

Members Page 

This page is intended for club members advertisements and notices. If you want 
to promote your business, buy, sell, swap or add something to the page please 
send an email to the editor. 
My email address is editor@crcc.com.au 

Club Merchandise for Sale 

Baseball and Bucket Hats, $15.00 each  

 

 

 

 

Windscreen Banners,  Two types; $20.00 (old design) and $25.00 (new design) each.  

 

 

mailto:editor@crcc.com.au


 

 

Christmas Eve / Christmas Day/ New Year's Eve / New Year's Day … 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Each Thursday  & Friday Night:  

 Rick’s Garage & Diner, 14-16 Margaret Street, Palmwoods. 5:00pm to 10:30pm.   

 Make own arrangements. 

Each Friday Night: 

 Munch Inn, corner Beaudesert Road and Elizabeth Street, Acacia Ridge. 

 Meet BP South Caboolture at 5:15pm for a 5:30pm departure. 

 Petrie Markets Old Petrie Town . Meet BP South Caboolture at  6:30pm. 

1st Friday, Noosa's Classic Steel Pitstop:  

 Noosa Civic. Be there by 6:00pm. 

Each Saturday and Sunday:  

 Esk, Nanango, Kenilworth, Gympie, Gold Coast, Sunshine Coast, Beachmere, Bribie Island. Run to be        

 organised prior to the event by an appointed run organiser. 

1st Saturday. Cars and Coffee Brisbane: 

 37 Turbo Drive, Cooparoo. From 6:30am. 

3rd Saturday, Cars and Coffee Jindalee: 

 34 Goggs road Jindalee. From 7:30am. 

Every Saturday Morning,  Donut Derelicts Down Under at Old Petrie Town  

 901 Dayboro Road Whiteside Old Petrie Town.  From 7am to 10am. 

 Gold and Sunshine Coast regions.  Bribie Island. 

 Caloundra to Noosa and Redcliffe.  Moreton Bay region. 

 Scarborough.  Somerset region. 

 Woody Point.  



 

 

2nd Sunday, Cars and Coffee Samford BGS Classic Cars: 

 Spokes Shop 14, 19 Main Street Samford Village.  From 7:30am. 

1st and 3rd Saturday. Redcliffe, Scarborough or Sandgate Cruise:  

 Meet BP South Caboolture at 7:15pm. Destination to be decided on the night. 

1st Sunday. Poison Kandy Klothing and Memorabilia:  

 Hotrods, Muscle Cars, Motorcycles and Car Enthusiasts. 8:00am to 10:00am. Shop 10,  

 Frizzo Road, Palmview. Next to the Ettamogah Pub. 

2nd Sunday. Happy Valley Caloundra for Breakfast:  

 BYO food, drinks and chairs. Meet 'Big Fish' at 7:30am for a 8:00am departure.  

 Happy Valley is the hubbub hanging over Caloundra’s Clark Place Park, on the shores of Bulcock  Beach.  

RUN ETIQUETTE 

To ensure that their vehicle has adequate fuel to reach the destination or the next planned fuel stop. Refuelling the vehicle should be done before refuelling 

oneself! Run departures will not be delayed for those vehicles needing last-minute fuel particularly if there has been an ample opportunity to fill-up before 

the run departs. 

Urged to be on time for the commencement of the run and/or event. Should a member be running late and wishes to commence the run with the group, 

he/she should contact the run coordinator. Similarly if members wish to join en-route.  

Urged to keep together wherever possible, particularly in built-up areas. This will minimise the necessity of continually stopping to regroup which can be 

hazardous. It is realised that keeping together in built-up areas can be difficult, but often those caught at traffic lights will catch-up to those in front as they 

themselves are slowed by lights. 

 

Not permitted to overtake the designated run leader. However participants may move about within the group, overtaking when safe and legal. 

 

Encouraged to remain with the group until the agreed dispersal point at the end of the event. This also applies to static events such as car shows.  

Encouraged to carry a small portable UHF CB radio and set to Channel 9. Such radios are relatively inexpensive, and have ranges varying from around one to 

five kilometres. They are invaluable and a medium by which to keep informed about what is going on, and to let the group know if you have become sepa-

rated or broken-down.  

CONT…... 



 Caboolture Regional Car Club Inc. 
Minutes of the general Meeting held at Stanmore Hall, Caboolture Historical Village,            

Beerburrum Road, Caboolture.  Wednesday, 6 November , 2019 

1. Opening – The Vice President, Rod Constable, declared the meeting open at 7.30pm and welcomed all present 
and advised:  

 As required by O.H & S, please make yourself, new members and visitors in particular, aware of the 
exits. The fire extinguishers is located at the rear of the hall, beside the stage and the southern end of 
the kitchen area along with a fire blanket. 

  In case of an emergency the assemble point on the opposite side of the building to the emergency 
site. For new members the toilets are to be found on the western side of the hall. 

2. Attendance – As per ‘Attendance Book’. 
3. Apologies – Bevan Holding, Lance & Vicki Bower, Graham Roberts, Bob Boyle, Chris Cook, Barry Manks, Marian 

Sivula, Mitch & Victoria Lewis, Neil Flay, Daniel Williams, Ron Wise, Vince Blanchard, Debbie & Lance Suthers, 
Rob Brown, Carl Talboys and Craig O’Brien. 

4. New Members: - Nil 
5. Visitors – Stewart Stevenson – 1958 Ford Prefect 

6. Minutes of the Previous Meeting – Moved by Secretary, Olive Jones and Seconded by Willy Hinds that the 
Minutes of the previous meeting be adopted as a true and accurate record. Motion carried. 

7. Business Arising from Minutes –  
A. Olive Jones asked that she be given the ‘Right of Reply’ to the statement made by Mr John Dickson 

at the September General Meeting. Her reply is as follows: 
 

Fellow members tonight I wish to exercise my right of reply to the vial accusations levelled at Noel and myself at 

the September General Meeting. 

Bullying, the repeated harassment of another person, is unacceptable anywhere any time but that is what I and a 

number of others on the past committee have been subjected to. Are you made to feel physically sick at the 

thought of attending one of our meetings, do you wonder where and when you are going to be verbally attacked 

when you are doing a voluntary job? Do you wonder what slanderous accusations  are going to be levelled at you 

via social media just because you try to support this club and the community it purports want to help with its 

charitable work.  Well since April this year this is what I have been subjected to and now the culprit, Mr John 

Dickson, wants my husband to stand in front of you and apologize for supposedly threatening him when all he 

said was words to the effect ‘Any other man would knock you down for speaking to their wife like you have’. I 

ask the husbands amongst you would you let another man belittle and bully your wife? 

The same individual is so brave that under the cover of the noise of the packing up of the chairs after the August 

General meeting he verbally attacked me because I hadn’t supposedly done what he had wanted with regards 

making changes to minutes of meetings. He tells people he spoke to me in front of Mr John Fenech  but when I 

asked Mr Fenech if he heard what was said to me he denied hearing anything. I chose to remain silent during his 

whole tirade. This was what I was also subjected to at the end of the July Committee Meeting. Did Mr Dickson 

ask the see the minutes that he was so upset about? No! I place before you all the folders containing all of the 

minutes of the General meeting and the Committee Meetings. 

It greatly saddens me that I am placed in this position because of the actions of this individual who has sort ‘play 

the victim’ after listening to information given to him incorrectly by Mr Rob Blake(1), even when presented with 

corroborated evidence to the contrary. Members I ask you listen to the other side of this regretful situation. 



 

The seat of venom goes back to the March, 2019 Management Committee Meeting. Regretfully the Vice President 

was not in attendance for personal reasons as was the case of his absence from the April General Meeting from 

which I was also absent. At the Management Committee meeting a motion was brought forward to reduce the 

number of positions that made up the said Committee. The reason for the motion was that at that time there were 

21 positions making up the Management Committee and of those positions a number were vacant, a number of 

members held dual positions and a number of members who held positions rarely attended meetings. However for 

the meeting to be valid there need to be a quorum of 50% +1 of the office bearers to be present for the meeting to 

proceed. While we never had to abandon a meeting it was close number count at each meeting. Having this many 

on the Management Committee also meant that for General Meeting to go ahead we needed at least 40+ members 

present to make a quorum. 

At this meeting it was clearly stated by myself that any change could not take effect until the September AGM. The 

minutes of this meeting clearly reflect this. 

It was brought to question whether or not the Club actually needed a Vice President. The Constitution makes no 

mention of such a requirement and it was pointed out that many clubs run without one and that if the need arose 

anyone of the Management Committee could step up and fill the role, point in case was the last General Meeting 

that was Chaired by an ordinary member. After considered discussion and with no names being discussed only posi-

tions/roles, a list of future Management Committee Members was drawn up. Motion moved, seconded and voted 

on.  

Knowing I was going to be absent from the April General Meeting I forwarded by email a report of the Management 

Committee Meeting to President Vince Blanchard to be read out at the said meeting. I have the records and file 

path dates (2) (3), which anyone who is computer literate will know cannot be altered, to prove my actions. This 

report was read out and seconded by John Hogg, who was at the March Committee Meeting and I am led to believe 

after some discussion voted on and carried by the members present on the night. In the meantime two committee 

members erred in their interpretation of when the changes to the Management Committee were to come into 

effect. One, Mr Lance Haselwood apologised for his mistake, the other, Mr Rob Blake continues to misconstrue the 

facts, even when the evidence clearly contradicts what he was telling others and in so doing bring about the chain 

of events which have now led the resignation from the club of his neighbours and to this current situation. Some-

thing he did again after the July Committee Meeting, but that is a whole other story. It is interesting that on both of 

these occasions when misinformation was subsequently disseminated he attended the said meetings on his own. 

As I have already stated I was absent from the April General Meeting as was the Vice President, Mr Dickson. Mr 

Dickson subsequently contacted me via Messenger requesting the minutes of the Committee Meeting. I would nor-

mally have been able to supply him with this but had typed the said minutes up on my home computer and did not 

have a copy with me. I was away travelling at the time. I promised I would make them available as soon as I got 

home. In the midst of this I was called home as my mother had taken a turn for the worst. Three days after her 

death I posted the said minutes on the Committee’s Facebook page. I’d like to add here that while this page is not 

available to the general membership there is nothing sinister in its content. It is simply a discussion page to save 

Committee members the time and expense of making copious phone calls when decisions need to be made be-

tween meetings. As soon as these minutes were posted Mr Dickson commented, and I quote “I do not believe, that 

this is an accurate representation, of the true minutes.” How can he justify this statement when he was at neither 

the Committee Meeting in question nor the subsequent General meeting when the report was tabled by the presi-

dent? 



 
My response to this was that he would be given the opportunity to show how minutes should be taken at the May 

General Meeting as I would absent as it was the day before my mothers’ funeral. Hence he took the minutes of the 

said meeting. I had provided him with a performer to use as a guide. Given the insinuation that I had in some way 

misrepresented the proceedings of the Committee meeting there was no way that I was going to edit the minutes 

presented to me for the records. They were full of grammatical errors, unrequired asides of comments between Mr 

Dickson and others and on the whole highly unprofessional. Also, given that our minutes are published as part of 

our newsletter and available on our website I consulted with our president then requested that this set of minutes 

not be included in the newsletter. It is my personal opinion and that of many others that if a perspective member 

was to read these minutes in our newsletter they would wonder what sort of club we were running. They were, 

however, posted to the general Facebook page for the members to read. 

The May Committee Meeting saw a nasty confrontation between Mr Dickson and Mr Haslewood over a variety of 

issues including the issues that I have just outlined. John Fenech was in attendance and by the end of the meeting 

both men were basically given an ultimatum, either apologise to each other or walk away from their positions in 

the club. The men chose on the night to apologise and shake hands. For those present this was to be the end of the 

matters. History will now show that Mr Dickson was never going to end the matter there! This club is not responsi-

ble for things that have happened to individuals outside the club and cannot be expected to tread lightly because 

of the unknown. 

Following the May Committee Meeting Noel wrote to our President, Vince Blanchard on 20th May pointing out how 

Mr Dickson was breaching the club constitution by bring it into disrepute in our Club Community(4). Something 

that was later substantiated by a Facebook post by Kevin Lewis stating that Mr Dickson was attempting to ‘turn the 

members against the committee’ for something that had already been apologised for. This letter Vince chose to 

keep to himself to avoid further confrontation in the club. Noel also sort a written apology for Mr Dickson’s dis-

crediting of my minute taking. This apology has never been forth coming. He says he apologised via email. I tender 

here a copy of the only email I received and it only refers to the death of my mother, for which I am grateful (5).  

Following the July General Meeting, from which I was also absent due to ill health, Mr Dickson took it upon himself 

to post an invitation to the general club membership to attend the July Committee Meeting. Given that this is the 

job of either the President or the secretary I called him on his actions via the Committee Facebook Page. Mr Dick-

son in retaliation then selectively chose to publish a part of my message to him on the General Facebook page (6), 

a breach, as far as I am concerned of the confidentiality of things discussed on this page. I tender the full text of my 

response to him for anyone that wishes to read it. Mr Dickson continually points the finger a number of people lay-

ing claim that they are trying to ‘run the club’. By the very nature of his actions, including questioning our treasurer 

Donna about her role when she stepped up to take on the Membership role and making snide remarks on the 

Committee page including ‘you’ve had at least 2 opportunities to provide memberships lists to me’ I think the boot 

is really on the other foot. It is Mr Dickson who seeks to run the club and he made this clearly evident with his dom-

ination of the conversation at the committee meeting held two weeks ago even though he is no longer a Com-

mittee member and was only a visitor at that meeting. 

By this time I had become fed up with Mr Dickson’s constant attempts to undermine the positions of Committee 

members. He was but one member of the committee but if decisions made by the majority weren’t to his liking he 

made his decent blatantly obvious and was like a dog with a bone. He wouldn’t let go, talking over others until he 

got his own way, always with the argument, later, that he was doing it for the members! He forgets that Com-

mittee Members are Club members also. 



 
Further to the October Committee Meeting, Mr Dickson once more showed his hand at his intimidation of me. Noel and 

I had set up the room at the sports club for the meeting. Tables for the Committee members and rows of chairs for the 

visitors. On entering the room Mr Dickson took it upon himself to rearrange the room to suit himself despite my pro-

tests. I might add he did this while I was alone with him in this meeting room. 

Yes I did walk out of the July Committee Meeting, no I did not resign. I simply could not take any more of the bullying 

that I was being subjected to, similar to that he chose to issue at the September general meeting. Yes Noel was angry 

and what husband wouldn’t be having to sit there and watch his wife being bullied and yes it was having a toll on the 

harmony in our marriage. Being secretary of any club is time consuming and at this point for all the time I was putting in 

all I was getting was abuse. Noel wanted me to throw the towel in but it’s against my nature to give in to bullies. 

How would you feel if you were accused of ‘inaccurately representing the minutes of a meeting’ and was ‘scant’ in re-

cording them? I pride myself in recording the relevant goings on at our meetings. Please compare the minutes of the 

past two years against those of the preceding years. I ask you to check the minutes of the QHMC, they are recorded in 

the same manner with items listed as ‘attached’ but not posted to their website. Only an egotist wants his every word 

recorded for posterity. 

 Now I find that the said same person along with a number of his friends have been spreading it over social media, 

namely Facebook, that the 2018/2019 Committee were corrupt and that we funnelled off charitable donations to 

friends and that we needed to declare our interests. I take personal offence to this as Noel and I both abstained from 

voting or being involved in the decision of the amount of money that was allocated to a nomination for a charitable do-

nation I put forward, unlike others in the past who secured huge donations for organisations based outside the Cabool-

ture area because they could only do it once every three years! On every occasion I have always advised the General 

meetings of those organisations who have been put forward for consideration. I might also add here that suggestions 

for most if not all charitable donations come about because someone in the club knows of someone who could do with 

a helping hand as they struggle to support some community activity. Brandt King I think you owe the previous com-

mittee a huge apology for your derogatory statement in response to Mr Dickson’s comments on Mrs Jan Blake’s Face-

book page, insinuating that the previous committees’ decisions were in some way corrupt!(7) 

For two months prior to the 2019 AGM I advertised and asked members to consider taking on positions in the club. 

Nomination forms were posted at meetings and in the newsletter, and yes those nomination forms had a closing date 

as they have had over the past few years. This is normal practise in any organisation. Those that nominated for posi-

tions at this AGM have now been accused of ‘stacking the committee’. Every one of the 200+ members could just have 

easily put their hand up to take on roles. It could just as easily be said that those that did not nominate in writing were 

just sitting back to see who would do all the work while they sat back, some and I stress some, all ready to criticise eve-

ryone and everything. 

Members I joined this club in 2015 with Noel and enjoyed the friendships we formed so much that I purchased my own 

car. All such clubs run on the generosity and time of volunteers. I did not volunteer to be abused and have my integrity 

questioned by someone who at every opportunity dominates the discussion or scorns and generally over talks the opin-

ion of others. There is NEVER a topic brought up for discussion that he is not expert on and has to put forth his opinion 

about, and now it seems that if you, as the secretary, don’t  record his point of view in the minutes you are then to be-

come the focus of his bully boy tactics.  If that is the type of person you would prefer to have in this club I will happily 

submit my resignation because this is not the type of person I can work with in the current environment. 

All I want now is for this whole situation to cease and for the Club to move forward. 



 Attached Documents referenced in this ‘Right of Reply’ - hard copies included with hard copy of minutes. 

1. As told to Noel & myself by Mr John Dickson prior to the June General Meeting and to the Committee at a sub-

sequent meeting. 

2. Screen shot of my home computer showing the date I created the report of the March Committee Meeting. 

3. My email to the President and a copy of the report 

4. Noel’s letter to the President and the reply from Mr Blanchard. 

5. Email from Mr John Dickson relating to my mother’s passing. 

6. Copies of various Facebook posts 

7. Screen shots of posts on Mrs Jan Blake’s Facebook page prejudicial to the running of and Committee members 

of the CRCC. 

B. Vice President, Rod Constable asked that the Club make a concerted effort to move forward past the 

events of the past six months. 

C. Associate member, Mrs Jan Blake, took the floor to firmly state how she felt future AGM’s should be run 

and how nominations for Management Committee positions should be elected. 

D. Lance Haselwood refuted the claims of corruption sited on Mrs Jan Blake’s Facebook Page and advised 

her that as a consequence of these defamatory posts which he sited as being prejudicial to the club , 

she, Mr John Dickson and Mr Brandt King would be removed from access to the Club’s Members Face-

book page, effective of that evening. 

E. Secretary, Olive Jones advised the meeting that prior to this meeting Mr John Rodgers advised he had 

withdrawn his nomination to take on the position of Swap Meet Coordinator sighting his disappoint-

ment at the reactions he got on the Club’s Facebook page for doing some initial liaising with the Show 

Society and the subsequent private messages he received even when he had taken his post down from 

the Facebook page. 

8. Correspondence –  Inward 
Letters 

  All Holden Day Flyer 
  ATO – re Instalment payments for taxation  
  Shannon’s Auction 
  CBA – Bank Statement 

  Emails 
As per attached &  
Morayfield Shopping Centre 

Outward – Nil 
Letters 

Get Well cards to members 
Secretary, Olive Jones moved and David Spencer seconded, that Inward correspondence be accepted, and out-
ward correspondence be endorsed. Motion carried. 

9. Business Arising from Correspondence – Nil 

10. Presidents’ Report – Although absent from the meeting President, Vince Blanchard forwarded the following re-
port which was read out by Vice President, Rod Constable. 
 

“Firstly my apologies for tonight. Due to personal reasons I cannot be there. 
As we all know Committee positions are Voluntary and they are done to the best of our abilities. It has however 



 come to my attention that the AGM was not run in accordance with our Constitution. 
I don’t see a need to have another AGM, but if the members feel it should, that is fine. 
Looking to the future we need to make sure it is run according to our Constitution. 
All nominations for Committee positions will be made available to all members before and right up to the AGM. All 
members wishing to nominate for a position that will not be present at the AGM must fill in a nomination form. 
Standing Committee that want to continue in their position may fill in a nomination form if they wish to do so. All 
positions will also be put to the Floor for nominations as in accordance with our constitution. 
The meeting will then proceed with the elections starting with the President and so down the line. I believe this 
will make everything clear with no hiccups. If there is and comments feel free to have your say. 
Please don’t forget the Christmas Party. Please see the lovely Sue or wonderful husband Richard. 
There are still vacant positions on the Committee. 
I do hope everyone watch the race that stops the nation. Yes of course I mean Bathurst. Just love those MUS-
TANGS. 
To all members having a birthday this month, I wish you well. 
By the way I have the Santa cookie jar. Aleck returned it to me, but sadly no money in it. 
Once again my apologies for not attending and for all the spelling mistakes. 

Drive safe. Vince”  

11. Treasurer’s Report –  See attached, 
       Donna Hinds moved, seconded Judith Roberts, that the treasurers’ report be accepted. Motion Carried. 
12. Show & Shine – Coordinator, Michelle Anderson moved that she be given permission to organise the printing of 

the entry cards as required, be printed in readiness for the 2020 Show and Shine. Secd John Dickson. Motion car-

ried. 

13. Membership – Officer, Lance Haselwood advised the meeting that as of this evening the club had 207 members. 
He also advised he had shirts for collection and a number that were now forfeited due to non-collection extending 
over 12months.  

14. Dating Officer – Ray Bland advised he had certified three vehicles over the past month: one Holden, one Ford and 
one Willy’s Jeep 

15. QHMC – John Hogg advised that the next meeting would be on 28 November 2019. He was hoping that more in-
formation would be forth coming in relation to the action before the courts pursuant of the Impromptu runs. 

16. Newsletter Editor – David Spencer advised he had added some runs to the newsletter that might interest mem-
bers. He was pleased to report that all emails had been successfully delivered this month. 

17. Christmas Party – Sue Droughton advised due to a family issue she would not be in attendance at the Christmas 
Function but assured all present it would be fully organised. Cathy Kuhrt and Deb Suthers would fill in on the day 
and help out. 

18. General Business : 
Swap Meet 2020 – John Dickson formally withdrew his nomination for the position of Swap Meet Coordinator. 
John Dickson subsequently nominated Jason Burr to take on the position but Jason asked to have until after 
Christmas to consider his position due to his recent ill health. Cathy Kuhrt advised that the Caboolture Show-
grounds had been tentatively been booked for Saturday, 20 June 2020. 
A flier for the event needs to be prepared and ready for the December General Meeting so that members 
attending the Toowoomba Swap and other early swap meets could help distribute them. Rod Constable ad-
vised he would make some inquiries into preparing this. 

19. Lucky Door draw –  Prizes for the evening were Club mugs & a gift card 
   Winners:  Noel Allen, Gary Wills, David Spencer, Neil Coop, Sue Droughton & Noel Jones. 
20. Meeting Closure. As there was no further business Vice President, Rod Constable closed the meeting at 8.55 pm 

and reminded members that the next General meeting would be on Wednesday, 4th December, 2019 and the next 
Management Committee Meeting would be on Wednesday, 20th November 2019 at the Caboolture Sports Club. 

 
 Olive Jones        Rod Constable 

 Secretary       Vice President  



 Membership Form  



 Membership Renewal  

Membership renewal is due on 30th June.  Payment ($30.00) is to accompany a fully-completed member-

ship renewal form to reach the club no later than 30th June.   Forms are available from the website or 

from the membership officer. 

 

Similarly, life members are also required to complete a membership renewal form which is to be received 

no later than 30th June. 

 

Members are urged to read Section 12 of the By-Laws which details membership renewal requirements.  

Here’s excerpt … 

 

Membership 

Life Membership 

To remain an 'active' Life Member of The Association, the Life Member is to return to the   

Membership Officer a fully completed membership renewal form by 30th June each year. 

 

Membership Fee 

The membership fees shall be such a sum as the members shall so determine at any General 

Meeting.  Until otherwise determined shall be: 

Ordinary Membership, $30.00 per annum. 

Associate Membership, $10.00 per annum. 

Life Membership, Honorary. 

Each new member upon joining shall purchase a Club shirt. 

No membership fee is payable by Life Members. 

 

Membership Renewal 

To retain active/financial membership of The Association, each member must return to the 

Membership Officer, a fully completed membership renewal form by 30th June each year. 

A membership will be automatically terminated if a membership renewal form is not         

submitted or membership fees are in arrears for two (2) months following the renewal 

date. 

 

Facebook: 

 

The club’s Facebook Group is a closed group, ie., members only.  To remain a member of the Facebook 

Group, membership renewal payments must be received by 30th June. 



 



 



 

Just ask and you might be surprised what we have. 

We are not just a business, we are 'Car Enthusiasts'.  

We offer an assortment of auto parts for your: 
 Holden FJ to Early Commodore.                       
Ford XK to XF, including F-Trucks.  

Rubbers & Rubber Kits.  
Internal & External Lenses.  

Clips & Screws. 
Door Handles, Window Winders, Kick Panels & Blank Door Cards. 

Locks & Ignitions. 
Pinch Weld, Trim Clips & Plugs. 

Dimmer switch, pedal pads & lock knobs. 

DES & KAREN FIEDLER…..44 Kelmor Court, Elimbah 4516…..PH: 0431471843/0407287551 

https://www.facebook.com/Fiedlers-Old-Skool-Holden-Garage

